

Safety Research and Development

September 25, 2017

6300 Georgetown Pike McLean, VA 22101 Tel. 202-493-3999 Fax 202-493-3478 www.tfhrc.gov

In Reply Refer To: HRDS-10

Mr. David N. Pamplin
Transportation Pooled Fund Program Manager
Research and Technology Program Development and Partnership Team
Office of Corporate Research, Technology and Innovation Management
Turner-Fairbank Highway Research Center
6300 Georgetown Pike
McLean, VA 22101

RE: Pooled Fund 100 Percent SP&R Waiver Request – TPF-1451, Drivers Failing to Yield at Multi-Lane Roundabout Exits Pooled Fund Study

Dear Mr. Pamplin:

The Federal Highway Administration (FHWA), Office of Safety Research and development would like to establish a pooled fund study using 100 percent SP&R funding for the TPF-1451, Drivers Failing to Yield at Multi-Lane Roundabout Exits Pooled Fund Study. Detailed of the solicitation can be found at:

http://www.pooledfund.org/Details/Solicitation/1451

The FHWA, Office of Research and Development estimates up to 20 state DOTs and local agencies will participate in this study with FHWA as the lead agency. We anticipate that most of the participating state DOTs will use SP&R funding. This is the first solicitation of this proposed pooled fund study.

Your approval to establish this pooled fund study at 100 percent SP&R funding, while waiving the non-federal funds match requirement, would be greatly appreciated. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at 202-493-3074 or monique.evans@dot.gov.

Sincerely,

Monique R. Evans, P.E., CPM

Director

Office of Safety Research and Development